February 27, 2011

UPDATE
Strawberry Fire Protection District

Board of Directors meeting

February 22, 2011

All Board members and Secretary Shelly Kendall were present.

Paul Speer, Deputy. Co. Fire Warden, was present as well as several members of the community..

The President of the Board reported the events of the Closed Session;

1. Lee Dempsey and Elizabeth Bandley attended a meeting with the Tuolumne County Administrator, Craig Pedro, and Deputy County Fire Warden, Paul Speer on Feb. 17th.  The purpose of that meeting was to discuss a contract between the County and the District for fire suppression services for the Strawberry Fire Protection District.  The agreement was reviewed by the Board and after discussion it was voted to enter into the contract.  The contract will be presented to the Tuolumne County Board of Supervisors at their meeting on March 1 for ratification.  The major points of the agreement are as follows:
· Purpose:  Tuolumne County Fire will respond to fires, first responder medical and rescue calls within the Strawberry Fire Protection District’s boundaries. The intention is to respond to most of the District’s calls out of the County’s Volunteer Station at Pinecrest.

· Term:  1 year agreement which will automatically renew for successive 1 year terms unless terminated by either party.

· Compensation:  The District will contribute 10% of the actual stipends paid to volunteers at the Pinecrest station and $2,000 per quarter or $8000 per year to help offset the cost of facility and equipment maintenance and replacement at the Pinecrest station.  This compensation will be reviewed annually to ensure it is fairly compensating the County for its cost and adequately incentivizing volunteers to respond to calls into the District.

2. The secretary position was discussed and her stipend was adjusted to $250/month to cover additional duties.

Reports of Standing Committees:

· The Administrative Handbook has been completed and adopted by the Board.

· Dee Martin reported on volunteer activities.  We currently have two volunteers – Nicole and Calin Smith.  Nicole has been issued her equipment and is currently attending the Joint Basic Training Academy.  Both volunteers have been issued wildland fire gear and are attending training sessions conducted by the Pinecrest station on a weekly basis..

· Bill Cashman has been inspecting the fire trucks and reported on his findings.  More in depth inspections will be conducted when the weather permits. 

New Business:

1. The District voted to join the Tuolumne County Fire Chief’s Association.

2. The Board attended a joint meeting of the County Board of Supervisors and the Boards of all fire districts within the county on Tuesday February 15.  The purpose of the meeting was the presentation of the Final Fire and First Responder Study and Related Actions.  It was recommended that each board authorize participation in a policy working group to review and develop detailed recommendations to advance study Alternative #1 – Creation of a Single Countywide Fire JPA.  The policy working group would consist of the following:
· Board Member from each local fire agency

· Executive or fire chief from each local agency

· CALFire Unit Chief

· County ambulance executive


The SFPD Board voted to participate on the committee and Board Member, Dee 



Martin will represent our district.

      3.   There was a discussion of the District files and which documents will be 
considered “historical” and the length of time to retain official records.

      4.   The timeliness of workman’s compensation insurance payments was discussed.

Once again the Board of Directors would like to thank you for your interest and if you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact them through their email account – strawberryfire85@gmail.com or by phone to any of the directors.

The next meeting of the Board will be on March 15th.  Time and location to be announced.
